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Statement on the fatality of a four-year-old girl, Giselle Rosales 
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On September 10, 2022, the Arizona Department of Child Safety received a report regarding the fatality of 4-year-old, Giselle 

Rosales, who was found deceased at her home. Upon investigation, it was determined the child died due fentanyl intoxication.  

 

Following an assessment of child safety, a sibling was taken into DCS custody and placed with a relative. 

 

A dependency petition was filed on October 4, 2022 with the Maricopa County Superior Court alleging neglect. 

 

On October 7, 2022, the court ruled the child’s mother, Diane Rascon Madrid, neglected Giselle Rosales and her sibling.  

 

The Department is providing services to the family.  

 

 DCS received the following prior report involving Ms. Rascon Madrid  

 

On October 15, 2013, the Department received a report alleging physical abuse to a child by Ms. Rascon Madrid and the child’s 

father. The report alleged an infant was taken to the hospital and diagnosed with a skull fracture while in Ms. Rascon Madrid’s care.  

The DCS investigation did not find evidence to support the allegations. The allegations were unsubstantiated and daycare was offered 

to the family. The case was closed on December 24, 2013. 


